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1. Minutes of the EPF Congress my question

2. The Masters in Kolomya Ukraine

3. The EU Cup in Arnhem Holland
4. Different: The membership fee

1. My question of the Minutes for some a problem. It is sure that I was not absolute correct when I wrote >2 IPF officers <, “two federation delegates, who are also IPF officials” would have been more correct to write. It was then the intention of both of them to forbid to bring my own opinions and/or visions in the EPF Info. As far as I know I am the GS of EPF, so I have a certain office to bring things forward. I will say only so much. Since many years I am writing about my visions and meanings about EPF in the EPF Info, and they have made the EPF to such a strong Federation as it is today and to a very high organised. That is one the reasons I not want to stop to send the EPF Info also by mail. Gaston Parage wanted me to stress here that it was not his proposal to stop the INFO to be mailed. I thank for the many e-mails and letters not to stop the sending by mail, but some not know that they since years can take the INFO also out of the EPF homepage.

2. The European Masters in Kolomya Ukraine started special, 3 persons with wrong visa were sent back home by the next plain. I feel very sorry for them. After a 4 hours bus-ride we all arrived well at Kolomya, a small town with slightly over 200.000 inhabitants. There is the Sport Club Lokomotive with its organising Meetdirector Petro Fedorowich. He is a very good organiser, the meet run very calm and perfect, the atmosphere was really good. Over 30 records were broken. Pictures of that you can find at the EPF homepage. Specially good were the loaders and also the banquet was great as some lifters from different nations told me, for them it was the best of the last years.

Again, I was the only EPF-official. I had some fears for all the workload, but then I found a very skilled men, who did in a exact manner all the referees lists, Sergey Minchenko, many thanks to him. For the antodoping tests I had a male and a female Doctor. They carried out 19 tests, that’s near 20 % of all lifters. 

I look forward for the next years European Bench open at the same place.

3. The EU Cup in Arnhem Holland, was also a well organised meet in a fantastic sport-centre, Papendaal, the national sport-centre of Holland. We have seen a competition with fast and save loaders and 73 athletes in only two days. Many Cup-records were broken, but also world records were set. So at the banquet it was clear that was a meet to look optimistic at the future of that competition. Many thanks to the Dutch federation to Henk Keizer and Ad Schenkels and their crew.

The assembly of the EU Cup decided, to extend the meet to 3 competition days in future, starting with next years Cup in France. We await new nations taking part in 2004.

4. The membership fee it is 7 month after the January, when at latest it should be paid. As for each month to late it costs 10,-  € extra, it is 320 € to pay in July - high time to pay. All nations who have not paid until end of July are suspended from the EPF. That excludes them from future EPF and IPF championships. 

Suspended Nations: Latvia, Slovenia and Portugal 
Doping results: All results from the Juniors and the Masters testing were negative.

Heiner Köberich
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